

TANNACH & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Monday 24th April 2017 at 7.30pm 
Old School Tannach
 Draft Minutes
Present:     John Inkster                   Chair                  Andy Double                  Member

                    Catherine Patterson     Vice Chair         Ian Giles                          Associate Member

                    Linda Malik                     Secretary          

                    Catherine Macleod       Member 
Apologies   Rhona Gill            Sonja Mindt
1. Welcome and Apologies 

John Inkster opened the meeting and welcomed members and members of the public. Members present were reminded the meeting will be run according to Highland Council Standing orders.  
2. Declaration of Interest
John Inkster checked if all declaration of interest forms were up to date.
3. Minutes and Actions from Previous Meeting.
3.1 Minutes from previous meeting

John Inkster asked for approval of minutes of the CC meeting held on 27th March 2017

Proposed: Catherine Macleod
Seconded: Andy Double  AGREED
3.2 Agree decisions made by email

John Inkster asked for approval of decision via email regarding approval for village officer preliminary work March 2017

Proposed: Catherine Patterson
Seconded: Catherine Macleod  AGREED
             3.3 Secretary update

Dog Fouling- complaints have been received from residents in Haster regarding dog fouling in the local park. Signs have been put up and Highland Council has been informed. David Campbell has kindly agreed to tidy up some of the dirt and this will be monitored.
Haster Sheds- Complaints have been received regarding the lack of movement with regard to the sheds which have had planning permission refused. Highland Council has been contacted for an update and timescale.
There has been contact from a Haster resident regarding play areas and they are gathering information as a result of a story in the paper. Feedback will be sent to us for future use.
Website- Catherine updated members regarding the possibility of setting up a website using an alternative host. It has since been agreed that we should use spangle fish as they have a dedicated CC template.
Slow down signs application has been approved this will be taken forward in due course 
4. Financial Report
Rhona had sent her apologies however had made her report available for members to comment.
               Bilbster Account        £4866.82

              Micro Grants              £953.77

              Thrumster Park          £3745.27
               Community Council £693.24
Proposed: Catherine Macleod

Seconded: Andy Double  AGREED
5. Police Report.
No report available
6. Highland Councillor’s Report

Gillian Coghill had rendered her apologies and is recovering well from her short illness.
7. Health and Care
Chat held a visual gathering in BIgnold Park on Sunday 23rd March estimates place the number attending at around 5-600.
There is another Caithness Maternity Liaison group meeting tomorrow Tues 25th April 7pm

A liaison officer has started her role which has come about from discussions at the group.
Junior doctor training has been re-established in CGH. This is a positive endorsement of the hospital.
8. Correspondence
Chairman asked members for any questions or comments on correspondence. Members noted that:
Richard Otley emailed with regard to the ANZAC service tomorrow Wick Cemetery 11am

9. Local Issues

9.1 Village Officer
An application for funding to allow David to carry out some activities within the area has been submitted to Camster.
9.2 Miscellaneous issues including new matters in the areas

9.3 Thrumster
Awaiting paths to be attended to by Highland Council

9.4 Tannach
9.5 Newton
9.6 Milton
9.7 Haster
9.8 Bilbster
10. Tourism sub group
Catherine confirmed an application for scoping works for installing signs has been submitted to Camster Fund. The group is now awaiting a decision. 
11. Four Year Plan for Tannach and District Community Council

Discussion took place regarding the funding of a consultant to take this forward.

12. Community Benefit
Two applications were received for Micro Grant Funding
March Road Path Tommy Forbes £195

Wick Yachting club £250 kissing gates

One application was received for the Bilbster Fund
Wick Yachting club £750 kissing gates
Proposed: Catherine Macleod

Seconded: Andy Double  AGREED
· A suggestion to check if there were gates available free through Highland Council was put to the club. If not available funding would be released.
13. Questions or Contributions from the public present

None

14. Date of Next Meeting
Monday 29th May 2017, 7.30 pm  in Thrumster Hall 
John Inkster            Linda Malik




Chair                        Secretary
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